GRADUATE COMMITTEE MINUTES
October 8, 2012
Action Items

· The minutes from the September 24th meeting were approved unanimously.  

Discussion Items
· Treise will speak with Wanta about co-listed courses—JM is the only department “joining” undergrad with grad classes.  

Quoted from a handout from Treise: 

[image: image1.emf]
· The issue of professors requiring pre-requisites that are not listed in the Graduate Catalog will go to the Graduate Faculty.  It was suggested that a professor could assign readings or include a lecture or two at the beginning of the term to bring students up-to-speed with the topic if they have no background.  Per an email with Ken Gerhardt, “we cannot arbitrarily impose prerequisites to a class.”  If a course was not approved with prereqs, they cannot be imposed without going through the approval process to add them.

· Rubrics for PhD—all SLOs and rubrics have been approved at the university level.  Treise made some changes per the feedback of the Graduate Committee.  The Knowledge Rubric #1 has been approved by the Graduate Committee and the University.  
· Knowledge Rubric #1 is about advanced-level courses only.  The mission statements of the University, College, and Graduate Division should be looked at.
· Measure research using the advanced-level courses.
· Knowledge Rubric #2 deals with dissertations.    It was suggested the word “methodology” be changed to “method.”
· This evaluation takes place following the final dissertation and the committee chair will submit a report based on discussion with committee members.  It was suggested a good time to do this would be at the end of the oral defense after the student leaves the room.  The evaluation form could be given along with the defense paperwork. 

This evaluation procedure needs to go to the graduate faculty for approval before students will be informed.  Treise asked for feedback from committee members.  She’ll send out an update.

· Treise mentioned combining research methods classes because there isn’t enough faculty to teach all our graduate classes. MMC 6421—Research Methods—w ill not be offered in spring 2013 due to the lack of available professors.
· The following suggestions were made:

· offer one large general methods lecture with a lab period (taught be a doctoral student) that would be more specific to the individual areas (Mass Comm, ADV, PR).  This would do away with PR and ADV methods classes.
· have one classroom course and one online version.
· don’t require MMC 6421 for Master’s students and then require an advanced methods course for doctoral students.

· If Duke will increase enrollment in Qualitative, perhaps it could be substituted in some cases for Research Methods.

Treise would like to have some of the faculty available to teach other classes and electives.  This would be the first step toward reworking the tracks and degree plans.  

After much discussion is was decided that the reworking of the tracks might need to come first.  

The next Graduate Committee meeting will be October 22 at 3:00 in room 2008.  

ATTENDING:  Treise, Calvert, Cleary, Ferguson, Kiousis, Mahone, Morton, Ostroff, Sutherland, and Walsh-Childers.

